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Tēnā koutou 

 

 

CROSS-SUBMISSION ON CONSULTATION PAPERS FOR TASK FORCE INITIATIVES 2A 

AND  2B/2C  

 

Unison Networks Limited (Unison) is an electricity distribution business operating in Hawke’s 

Bay, Taupō and Rotorua. Centralines Limited (Centralines) is a distributor operating in Central 

Hawke’s Bay.  

 

We thank the Electricity Authority (Authority) and the Energy Competition Task Force (Task 

Force) for inviting further feedback on the proposed Code changes that support the Package 

Two initiatives 2A, 2B and 2C and the related submissions. 

 

Summary 

Submissions to the Authority and Task Force have highlighted a shared interest in advancing 

efficient, consumer-centric pricing reform while avoiding inefficient signals or incentives with 

limited benefits. Electricity Distribution Businesses (EDBs) are cautious about driving 

investment without clear network value. Meanwhile, consumers, particularly those with 

Distributed Energy Resources (DER) and Consumer Energy Resources (CER), are seeking to 

maximise the value and savings from their investments. Pricing principles must therefore focus 

on benefiting the majority, rather than disproportionately favouring a tech-enabled minority. Any 

rewards for DER and CER should be grounded strictly in the network value they provide, such 

as reducing constraints or relieving congestion. 

 

There is broad agreement that retailers play a crucial role in passing through price signals and 

rebates. Submissions reflected differing views on how this should be managed, with some 

supporting mandated pass-through or clearer guidelines, while others favour maintaining 

retailer flexibility. Regardless of the approach, a transparent, effective mechanism is essential 

to ensure the intended consumer behaviour and overall savings. 

 

Unison and Centralines continue to strongly support the connection and use of DER and CER 

on a level playing field and are committed to enabling this through principle-based incentives. 

It is important to recognise that most consumers invest in these technologies not to participate 

in flexibility markets, but to meet personal or household goals. Our role must be to support and 

enable this value creation as a priority. 

 



















Separation will also help unbundle energy services and create a level playing field for retail 

competition at the ICP through multiple trading relationships. 

 

Nā māua noa, nā 

 

Jason Larkin / Tomas Kocar 

GM COMMERCIAL AND REGULATORY / PRINCIPAL REGULATORY ADVISOR 

 




